The City Council of the City of Princeton, Iowa met for a regular session on Thursday, September 14, 2023, at 6:00 p.m.  Mayor Kernan presided.  Roll Call: Present: Stutting, Woomert, Phares. Absent: McDonough and Wolfe. After the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor Kernan held a moment of silence in memory of Fire Chief Roger Woomert. A motion to approve the consent agenda was made by Stutting and seconded by Phares. Roll Call: All Ayes. MC
PUBLIC COMMENT:
No public comment on matters already on the agenda.
MAYOR COMMENTS:
Mayor Kernan shared the agenda had been shortened due to low attendance of council members.
RESOLUTIONS:
A motion was made by Stutting to approve RESOLUTION 2023-16; A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE CITY CLERK TO MAKE THE APPROPRIATE INTERFUND TRANSFERS OF SUMS FOR FY 2023/2024 FOR THE CITY OF PRINCETON, IOWA and seconded by Woomert. Roll Call: All ayes.
REPORT OF COMMITTEES:
Community Protection – Council Woomert thanked the Princeton Fire Department for the wonderful send off for Fire Chief Roger Woomert.
Trails– Trails committee member Tyler Nack shared the committee has received a donation in the amount of $8,630 from ADM. Nack also shared the annual 5k will be on September 29 at 6 p.m. Nack also shared the committee is working with Hutchison Engineering, Scott County, and Iowa DOT to move forward with the MRT. Council Phares asked for clarification on who makes the final decision on what engineering company is awarded the project. Phares stated he thought it was a council vote, but the council had not yet voted on it. Council Stutting stated she was under the same impression. Nack stated he would share concerns with the trails committee.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Previous residents Jake and Amanda Mussman voiced concerns over the sidewalk ordinance and construction decision and requested this matter be placed on next months agenda to be discussed and voted on. Mayor Kernan agreed it would be on the October 12 agenda.
Resident Bruce Meincke shared his gratitude for Public Works Foreman Rindler on the removal of the dead tree on 3rd St.

MAYOR AND COUNCIL CLOSING COMMENTS:
Mayor Kernan shared that next month’s meeting will begin at 5 p.m.  with the North Scott School Board here from 5 – 6 p.m. With nothing further to discuss Mayor Kernan adjourned the meeting at 6:13 p.m.
Approved:
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Kevin Kernan, Mayor 
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Kisa Tweed, City Clerk/Treasurer

